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Product Alert for Kidde Fire Systems                        April 16, 2024   

Low Pressure CO2, Nozzle Cover  

Assembly (Frangible Disc) Issue 
 

 

Type of Notification: Performance/Safety Related Concern 

 

FM Approvals has been made aware by Kidde-Fenwal Inc. of a potential safety related issue 

involving the Kidde Fire Systems Low Pressure Carbon Dioxide Extinguishing System.  The 

root cause of the concern is related to a quality control issue.     

 

Company Identity:  Kidde-Fenwal, Inc. 

Address:  400 Main Street 

 Ashland, MA 01721 

 USA 

 

Contact Information:  Technical Services at kidde_techsupport@carrier.com 

 

FM Approval Status:  FM Approved 

 

Hazard Involved: The product in question is any Kidde Fire Systems Low Pressure Carbon 

Dioxide (LPCO2) Extinguishing System that includes a Frangible Sealing Disc, P/N WK-

260885-000, which is used in the Flange and Cover Assembly for Type V Nozzles, P/N 81-

844492-000.  It has been determined that the frangible disc may not rupture at the minimum 

nozzle pressure of 150 psi, which could result in the system not discharging into the protected 

hazard. 

 

If you suspect you are in possession of a LPCO2 system with the affected nozzle cover assembly, 

please follow the process indicated in the attached Kidde Fire Systems Product Safety Notice 

bulletin, procedure, and notification.  The solution detailed will allow the agent to flow if the 

system is discharged, but will no longer prevent the potential infiltration of debris into the 

nozzle.  FM Approvals has been advised that a replacement part is under development. 

 

Antonio L. Pires 

FM Approvals, Quality Department 

Norwood, MA, USA 

+1 (1)781 255 4825 

Email:  antonio.pires@fmapprovals.com 
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